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T R A N S L A T I O N 

June 8, 2020 
Circular N° SBP-DPC-CACAM-0204-2020 
 
 
 
General Manager  
 
 

Subject:  Extension of the suspension of procedural 
and administrative deadlines.   

 
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
As you may be aware of, by means of Resolution 492 dated 6 June 2020, issued by the Ministry of 
Health (MINSA, for its acronym in Spanish) the mobility of people is restricted, using as a basis the 
gender and the ID card number, for national citizens, and the passport number, for foreigners, who 
reside in the provinces of Panama and Panama Oeste. 
 
In connection with the above, as a result of the decision made by the Ministry of Health, by means of 
General Resolution SBP-RG-0006-2020 dated 8 June 2020, the Superintendency has adopted the 
following decision:   
 
To extend the suspension of procedural and administrative deadlines, originally established by means 
of General Resolution SBP-RG-0001-2020 dated 18 March 2020, and its extensions, for fifteen (15) 
additional business days, i.e. from eight o’clock (8:00 a.m.) on June 8, 2020 until June 28, 2020, 
without implying the closing of the Superintendency of Banks nor of its operations. 
 
The Superintendency will be attentive to the development of these events and will keep this, and any 
other communication channel, open, as required. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
Amauri A. Castillo 
Superintendent  
 
Enc.: General Resolution SBP-RG-0006-2020 dated 8 June 2020 
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